
Mount Pleasant Model Aircraft Club
June 19, 2012 Monthly Meeting

Club Field
  

Members Present:
John Harper, Susie Harper, Milo Frisbie, Randy Gibson, Norm Eifler, Robert Marshall, George 
Jennings, Monte Stratton, Brian Krulicki, Al Haynes, Nick Cassavaugh, Daniel Cassavaugh, 
Jon Beutler
 
Guest Present:  Rick Guthrie
  
Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm
● Emailed minutes for the May 2012 meeting discussed.  Motion by Norm to approve 

the May minutes, seconded by Susie.  Motion carried.
● Treasurer's Report.   June 2012 Totals:  Beginning balance $1113.95, Income 

$535.00, Expenses $624.59, Current Balance of $1024.36.  Motion to approve the 
treasurer’s report by Milo, seconded by Robert.  Motion carried.

● George said the A&E needs the porta john moved from the low wet area to higher 
ground so they can pick it up for clean-up and service.  We will move the porta john 
next to the shed after the meeting.

● Brian reported that the club trainer is in flying condition and already seen some use.
● Brian reported that the club website situation is under control, and that we now own 

the MPMAC.net domain.  1&1 Internet has billed us for 1 year of name registration 
and given us 1 year free.

● Monte reported the 24D has been put on the field to control the weeds.  The field 
looks the best it has in a long time!

● Discussed the need to have more volunteers sign up for mowing.  The calendar was 
passed around.

● A few of us went over the mower operations and familiarized ourselves with the 
mowers.

● Anyone with upcoming events can email the info to Brian and he will add to our club 
calendar.

● Randy reported that former club member Don Havens passed away.  Randy was 
contacted by Chris Havens in regards to Don’s RC stuff for sale. For more information 
contact Chris in Alma at (989)388-6229.

 
 
 
Monte makes motion to adjourn, seconded by Norm.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 6:24 pm.
Next Meeting is July 17, 2012 at 6:00 pm at the Club Field.
Minutes taken by Brian Krulicki
 


